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Claims: 

 Our numbers for Lunch in the Park, summer schools and migrant 

school for the month of June were 12,507 for lunch and 5,046 for 

breakfast. Our number last year was 5,155 for breakfast for a 

difference of 109 more in 2017. The numbers for lunch were 

12,750 in 2017 for a difference of 243 more in 2017. Last year we 

served 20 days and this year we served 15 days. Last year for 

migrant school we served 12 days and this year we served 16 

days.  

 Our reimbursement for June is $60,323.91 for 2018 and 

$60,140.94 for 2017 for a difference of $182.97. 

Fruit & Vegetable Grant: 

 We as a district have been awarded fruit and vegetable grants for 

5 schools. They are as follows; Acequia Elementary $17,309.73, 

East Minico $9,498.48, Heyburn Elementary $29,307.81, Rupert 

Elementary $31,994.88 and West Minico $10373.34. For a total of 

$98,484.24. 

 Fruit and vegetable grant money can only be used for 1st thru 6th 

grades. 

Projects: 

 The warehouse project is coming along very well. The floor is 

done, the walls have been put up, most of the insulation is in 

place. The overhead door should be installed by July 13th. The 

electrical will be started by the time you have the board meeting 

and the freezer box will be installed by the end of the month. 
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 The Minico High project is also moving along but not as quickly 

right now as the warehouse is. The old cooler and freezer boxes 

will be taken out by July 20th. The week of July 23rd the doorway 

should be cut for the new freezer box to attach to the outside of 

the building so that the freezer can be accessed from the inside of 

the kitchen. The freezer and cooler boxes should be here by the 

end of the month and we are hoping for installation the week of 

August 6th. 

Come by and check out what we are doing at any time. We will be glad 

to show you. 

 


